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Presidents Message 

Hi All. 

Northam Aero Club Annual General Meeting was very well attended 
again this year with the Executive and Committee positions being re-
turned unopposed.  A new Committee Member has been elected in 
Trevor Sangston.  Congratulations to all.  

We had the official turning on of the L.E.D. lights on Saturday night, 3rd 
July last.   Darren West MLA did the honours and they do look impres-
sive.  I don’t think even Kevin Lathbury will be complaining.  See pho-
tos.  

The wet weather has proved a bit too wet and the farmers are having 
trouble getting on to the paddocks to spread Urea.  We had the pleas-
ure of watching it being loaded into planes and being spread from the 
air, an awesome sight.  See photos.   

The bar is now open again and a big thanks to Marg and Dave Mac 
who provided soup and sweets on Saturday’s bar.  

I would like to welcome our new members, Dominic DeStefano, Bri-
anna Nicholson, Ben Sharplin, Tony Soteriou and Camille Vissouarn 

On a sad note and on behalf of the Northam Aero Club I would like to 
extend our Deepest Sympathy to John, Greg and Scott Voak on the 
recent passing of Sandy Voak, R.I.P. Sandy your hard work within the 
Club will not be forgotten.   

The hot air balloon Championships is nearly on us and we still require 
volunteers as Northam Aero Club will be providing the meal free of 
charge with all goods supplied by our very generous local businesses.  
A huge thank you to Quinns Meats, Northam Bakery and Brenton from 
Northam Paper Products for their very generous donations. 

Anyone interested in helping out with preparing meals give me a call  

A big thank you to Shire of Northam for the upgrading of the light sys-
tem on our runway. The original lights were installed and paid for by 
Northam Aero Club and associated groups that used the Airfield over 
40 years ago.   

It is still very cold out, keep using that carby heat .  

Cheers, Errol  0428 880 149 



Club Captains Report 

TEAM NAC PILOTS and CREW gathered in the Flight Office for a nice hot cuppa 

for our July Flying Comp.-first comp for 2021/2022 season.... 

 

First item of business was to announce Club Champion and Awards  

Presentation, (see the pictures). 

Club Champion IAN BERRY well done and well deserved! 

Not bad for a Kid, eh? A third Club Championship at 80! 

Runner up James Hill, close third Jesse Stewart. 

Well done all, and that goes for all 14 pilots flying 11 different aircraft last 12 months. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Results for July 2022 Comp as follows: 

First   place        NICK KOSTOV in his very nice Jabiru, smooth as! 

Equal Second    Jesse Stewart C172 and James Hill C152 

Third                   Peter Hill C152 

Fourth                Ian Berry, (happy boy is he), C172 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NEXT NAC FLYING COMP is SUNDAY 8th August 2021 

 

WONGAMINE RECON - a short cross country air trial. 

All pilots have full Comp sheets with 3 weeks to go so plenty of time  

for a practice run. 

Hope to see all TEAM NAC PILOTS and CREW at next Comp 

SUNDAY 8th AUGUST at Northam Airfield 9am start 

Thanks, 

Stay safe, Peter Hill, Club Captain 0450415947 

 



My Flying Life 



NEXT FLYING COMP. 



NEXT FLYING COMP. 



FLYING COMP. 

 Nick Kostov comes home in First Place for first Comp 2022 season in his shiny Jab  

Ian Berry kicks up the flour on landing at July Flying Comp 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 

 

Ian Berry NAC Club Champion with runner up James Hill on his right and Jesse Stewart 

Ian Berry NAC Club Champion 2021 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 

Club Champion Ian Berry  with James Hill , Runner Up and Third 
place Jesse Stewart, smiles all round at awards presentation.   



VALE  - SANDY VOAK 

SANDY VOAK.   (Nee - KIEL )  1941 - 2021. 

Sandy moved to Northam in the late 1950's with her mother Maisie, older 
brother John and step father Arthur Couttes. They settled on a property near 
Seabrook. 

She trained as a Ladies Hairdresser in a salon opposite Hailsham  Cham-
bers  in Fitzgerald St. 

She met and married John Voak and had two sons, Scott and Greg, a couple 
of "live wire boys" who kept she and John on their toes. They had a very 
good business which involved them erecting most of the TV Antenna towers 
for housing in the Central Wheatbelt. They both worked hard in extreme 
conditions, but always left customers satisfied with their work. After that 
they were involved in Airconditioning installations around the Northam area. 
Sandy was not afraid of hard work and spend a lot of time crawling around in 
ceilings installing ducting, usually in summer. 

Both sons were involved in Model Aircraft and spent many hours flying with 
a group from a little airstrip alongside the Goomalling Rd on my property. 
Sandy gave them great encouragement. She was involved in the early days of 
the NAC and when ballooning started she became a great participant as a 
crew member. On ocassions she would be retrieve driver for Gren Putland. 
She had one problem with that job, she was not a competent reader of 
maps. I would often get a phone call from Gren saying that she was heading 
off somewhere and could I help out and get her back to where the balloon 
had landed. It had its hilarious moments. 

As a crew member she became a big part of ballooning with Barry and Sylvia 
Bristow - Stagg. Many trips to the Seppeltsfield events, sorties to many other 
parts of Australia, a trip to France in 1983 for the World Championships and 
the 200th Anniversary of Manned Flight.  

Sadly, in her latter years her health deteriorated, due in part to a lot of hard 
physical work in her younger days. She was a wonderful friend to many and 
will be missed. She always spoke highly of the Northam Aero Club and its 
members. She was also involved with Community groups in Northam in vari-
ous capacities. 



BAR ROSTER 

 



Classifieds 

FOR SALE 

Jabiru SP500 

RA Aus registration 19-3253 

TTIS 760 hrs; Engine 6 cyl 3300, only 380 hrs 

Great little economical plane with low engine hours 

Located in Northam WA 

Priced for quick sale at $28,500 

Contact Geoff 0419 709 053 

        

 



Next Club Competition 

NEXT NAC FLYING COMP is scheduled for: 
Sunday 8th August 2021 

 
Next Club Committee meeting at 13:00 (1pm) 
Sunday 8th August 2021, at NAC Clubrooms 

 
              

NAC Website access QR code 

We are slowly sliding into the new  

technological world! 

Here is the latest High-Tech way to access 

the NAC website. 

If you are “QR” code ready then simply 

scan this code with your phone or tablet 

and you will be taken to the club website. 

What will they think of next! 

(QR code reader apps can be downloaded from the App store or Play store) 

The Bar is now re-opened. 

  Please check with Matt Bignell for opening times. 

New bar roster to be published after AGM. 

0407 873 700       

Bar Hours 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

    23   

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 

AGM 

26 27 

28 29 30 1 2 3 4 

Wanted  -  Aviation Memorabilia 

• Books 
• Artifacts 
• Photographs 
• Old Aircraft Parts 
• Signs 

If it’s old and historic—I’m interested 

Adam Price—0428 611 797 

NAC Club Aircraft Bookings 

 

 

Enquiries— Matt Bignell 

0407 873 700 



              Club Bank Details: BSB 036-107   A/c Number:69-2937 



FUNNIES 

There are optimists and pessimists in aviation. The optimist invented the aeroplane and the 
pessimist invented the parachute.  

***   ***   ***   ***   ***   ***    

Warren and his wife Joy went to the local Air Show every year, and 
every year Joy would say, "Warren, I’d like to ride in that helicopter." 
Warren always replied, "I know Joy, but that helicopter ride is fifty 
quid, and fifty quid is fifty quid". One year Warren and Joy went to the 
Show, and Joy said, "Warren, I'm 85 years old. If I don't ride that heli-
copter, I might never get another chance". To this, Warren replied, 
"Joy that helicopter is fifty quid, and fifty quid is fifty quid". The pilot 
overheard the couple and said, "Folks I'll make you a deal. I will take 
the both of you for a ride. If you can stay quiet for the entire ride and 
not say a word, I will not charge you. But if you say one word, it's fifty 
quid". Warren and Joy agreed and up they went. The pilot did all 
kinds of fancy manoeuvres, but not a word was heard. He did his 
daredevil tricks over, and over again, but still not a word. When they 
landed, the pilot turned to Warren and said, "By golly, I did everything 
I could to get you to yell out, but you didn't. I'm impressed!" Warren 
replied, "Well, to tell you the truth, I almost said something when Joy 
fell out, but you know, fifty quid is fifty quid". 

  ***   ***   ***   ***   ***   *** 

After an overnight flight to meet my father at his latest military assign-
ment, my mother wearily arrived at Rhein-Main Air Base, in Germany, 
with my eight siblings and me, all under age 11. Collecting our many 
suitcases, the ten of us entered the cramped customs area. A young 
customs official watched our entourage in disbelief, "Ma'am" he said, 
"Do all these children and this luggage belong to you?" "Yes, sir," my 
mother said with a sigh. "They're all mine." The customs agent began 
his interrogation "Ma'am, do you have any weapons, contraband, or 
illegal drugs in your possession?"  

"Sir" she calmly answered, "if I'd had any of those items, I would have 
used them by now"!! 



Classifieds 

Northam Aero Club Merchandise 
 

Club Polo Shirts with name and club logo—$35.00 

Postage available—$10.00 per order 

Club Caps with logo—$20.00 available 

at the bar 

Stubbie Holders—$7.00 available at 

the bar 

Postage available—$8.00 



NAC Cessna 172—VH-PGL 

Hire Fee Structure 

 
Private Hire - $220 per hour 

Dual Training - $300 per hour 

TIF’s - $165 per 1/2 hour 

Briefing - as required 

Instructor (in owner’s aircraft) - $115 per hour 

 

Pre-paid Discounted Block Rates Available 

• 5 hours - less 5% 

• 10 hours - less 10% 

• 20 hours - less 15% 

 

Student pilots may use the discounted block rate for aircraft hire only 

Instructor fees remain as priced above 

For all further enquiries please contact: 

NAC Treasurer - nactreasurer@bigpond.com  T: 0428 743 031 

Matt Bignell  - 0407 873 700 
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President  
Errol Croft 

E: dowref@bigpond.net.au  
T: 0428 880 149 

Vice President 
Matt Bignell 

E: big.matty@hotmail.com 

T: 0407 873 700 

Secretary  

Susan Clements 
E:  susanclements67@gmail.com 
T:  0488 441 274 

Treasurer 
Dave McFarlane 
E: nactreasurer@bigpond.com 
T: 0428 743 031 

Club Captain  
Peter Hill  

E: prh@aurora.net.au  
T: 0450 415 947  

House & Grounds 
Vacant 

Aircraft  
Dave Beech  

E: dbeech@iinet.net.au  
T: 0438 016 903  

Flight Training 
Kevin Lathbury 
E: Kevinlouise62@gmail.com 
T: 0434 000 217 

Flight Training  
Murray Bow  

E: bowie1@iinet.net.au  
T: 0424 160 750  

Aircraft Bookings 
Matt Bignell 

E: big.matty@hotmail.com 

T: 0407 873 700 
 

Fly About Editor 
Martin (MJ) Jacobson 
E: auswideaviation@bigpond.com 
T: 0408 439 160 

Membership Officer 
Heather Deegan 

E: heatther1957@gmail.com 
T: 0248 738 808 
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